
 

 

20 October 2023 
 
Dear Parent / Carer 
 
As we approach the winter term, I thought it would be helpful to reinforce our expectations around 
uniform.  
 
Our uniform policy can be found in full by following Uniform policy.pdf (mrc-academy.org) but as a 
reminder: 
 

• Blazer - MRC blazer with embroidered badge 
• Shirt/ blouse - white, short or long sleeved 

• College tie - clip-on, only required to be worn with a shirt 
• MRC jumper (jumper is optional) 
• MRC Skirt - knee length, blue checked school skirt or trousers - black, full length, formal school 

trousers, or black tailored shorts. 

• Belt - if required must be black, formal, plain in design with a plain buckle 
• Shoes - plain, black, leather, flat formal school shoes - NOT trainers such as Nike Airforce etc. 

• Socks - plain black ankle length socks, or plain black opaque tights 
 
Other considerations: 

• Nail varnish and acrylic nails are not permitted. If make-up and/or nail varnish is visible, students 
will be asked to remove it and an appropriate sanction will be given.  Acrylic nails must be 
removed.  

 
• Henna tattoos, or any other form of body art and body piercing, is not permitted in College. 

 

• Hair bands and clips must be black or brown.  Long hair must be tied back for Physical Education, 
Science and Design & Technology.  All hairstyles should be appropriate for a formal setting.  
 

• Only one pair of gold or silver plain stud earrings and a watch may be worn.  
 

• Hoodies do not form any part of our uniform and must not be worn in school; this includes 
break/lunchtime.  Please ensure your child has a suitable coat/outer garment, weather 
appropriate.  

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs L Shadbolt 

https://www.mrc-academy.org/Portals/0/Information/Policies/Behaviour%20and%20Attitudes/Uniform%20policy.pdf?ver=bNsOdIdRvVLBa62A7buSNA%3d%3d

